Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

March 24, 2016
Memorial Hall

4:00pm
Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Manners.  Others present: Joe Judd, Andrew Baker and Town Administrator, Terry Narkewicz.

William Green, Shelburne Woodshop, LLC RE: Proposed Application for Tax Increment Financing – The Board has received a letter from Attorney Kevin Parsons requesting a meeting to discuss his client’s renewed interest in pursuing real estate tax relief over the course of fifteen years through the Commonwealth of Massachusetts Economic Development Incentive Program.  The Board had agreed to meet with Attorney Parson and Mr. Green on Monday, April 4th at 6:00 pm in Memorial Hall.

Review of Fiscal Year 2017 Budget and Town Meeting Warrant: Members of the Board reviewed the omnibus budget; one change was made at the request of the Town Administrator.  Terry requested an increase of $860 in the computer account (for a total of $2,400) for a managed IT Service plan in the coming year which would provide up to 2 hours of technical assistance monthly.
The Board briefly discussed the Village Partnership allocation of $7,000.  Joe reported that Buckland is facing an override this year and town officials are contemplating whether they can continue to afford their contribution.  While Joe indicated he is supportive of the organization, he fears that their focus has been lost and hopes they get back on track.  Andrew agreed that there is not a great deal momentum at present but recognizes that it is a transitional year with a new Director.  He hopes that the 20th Anniversary celebration of the Partnership will be an “awakening”; bringing stakeholders to the table.
A lengthy discussion ensued around the MTRSD assessment.  A few questions remain regarding the pre-school program before the Board decides whether to support or oppose the budget.  The Board would also like to hear the position of the Finance Committee before taking a formal vote at their April 4th meeting.
The Board discussed the appropriation for technical and legal services relating to the proposed Tennessee Gas Pipeline.  Following the brief discussion, Board members agreed to allocate a total of 15,000.  If approved, a sum of $13,750 will be allocated specifically to the Franklin Regional Council of Governments and the remaining $1,250 may be spent at the discretion of the Selectmen and in conjunction with the recommendation of the Local Pipeline Committee.

With the exception of articles relating to the MTRSD Regional agreement, the Board recommended changes to the order in which the articles were presented; the Town Administrator will make changes accordingly.

Other Business:

Shelburne Falls Cub Scouts Pack 85 RE: Scouting for Food – Pack 85 will organize a food drive on Saturday, April 2nd to benefit the West County Emergency Food Pantry.  Residents in the village are asked to place food on their front porch steps for pickup between the hours of 9am to 2pm.  Organizers had requested use of the town-wide notification system to advertise the drive; members of the Board denied the request.

Police Department Enforcement of Speed and U-Turns on Bridge Street – Police Department Liaison, Joe Judd requested that the Chairman issue a directive to the Police Department requesting enforcement of the speed limit on Bridge Street as well as cite individuals who performing u-turns.

Animal Control – The Board would like to meet with Animal Control Officer, Joe Starzyk in an afternoon session to discuss timeliness and responsiveness to calls.

Adjournment: Joe presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:03pm.  Andrew seconded the motion; motion carried unanimously. 
